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As much as I would like to report that the 

Veterans Small Business Enhancement Act 

that was signed into law on January 3, 2019 

has been implemented, that is not the case.  

However, I can report that even with things 

moving at a snail’s pace, it is at least moving.  Since the Act amends Title 15 ,which is the 

Small Business Act, it has been determined that the U.S. Small Business Administration 

(SBA) will be charged with promulgating regulations to effectuate the Act.  As SBA 

continues to prepare for implementation, both GSA and NASASP reached out offering 

any assistance with creating policy or the needed memorandum of understanding 

between the SBA and the States.  We will try our best to keep you all updated as we 

move forward.  Please have a little patience.  My hope is that we will have this program 

up and in place by the time we meet in July at the Annual Meeting in Richmond, VA.   

Please see the next page for a meeting preview.   Hope to see you all there!   

Chris Barela 

NASASP President / New Mexico SASP 

Also featured in this newsletter: 

• NASASP Annual Meeting Preview (pg. 2) 

• Donee success stories from Oregon, West Virginia, 

Nebraska, Texas and Florida (pg. 3-12) 

• Historian’s Report (pg. 13-14) 

• Overseas Facilitator Report (pg.15) 

• President's Inkwell (pg. 16) 

• Government Relations Report (pg. 16-17) 

If you are interested in advertising in an upcoming 

newsletter, please contact Marilyn Trachsel at 

marilyn.trachsel@nasasp.org.   

 

If you have a story or are interested in submitting 

an article for the next newsletter, please contact 

Megan Sim (Texas SASP) at 

megan.sim@tfc.state.tx.us.  
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 Registration is open for NASASP’s 72nd Annual Meeting in Richmond, VA! 
 
 

When? July 21-25, 2019 
 
Where?  Hilton Richmond Downtown, 501 East Broad Street, Richmond, VA 23219, (804) 344-4300  
 
How to Register?  The registration form, along with a draft agenda, is available at www.nasasp.org.  Email 
the completed form to Marilyn.trachsel@nasasp.org. 
 
Who attends?  Representatives from NASASP, SASPs, federal agencies (GSA, DLA), Associate Members, and 
our Corporate partners are all invited to attend.  The meeting will include updates from the NASASP 
committees, along with presentations and/or discussions with NASASP, SASP, GSA and DLA staff.  Whether 
you are new to the program or a seasoned veteran, there will be much to learn from these sessions and 
many networking opportunities.  Also, please be sure to thank the vendors who attend for their support.  
Dress is business casual for all meetings  
 
Cost?  For SASPs, it is $350 for first SASP attendee and $200 for each additional (includes President’s 

Banquet).  Additional President’s Banquet tickets are $40 each.  Federal agencies and NASASP Associate 

Members do not have to pay a registration fee but you will be required to pay for the NASASP President’s 

Banquet ($40 each), if attending.   

Payment? If you are paying at the meeting, please send the registration form to 
Marilyn.trachsel@nasasp.org  so we have an accurate count.  If you are paying in advance, please mail to: 
NASASP, Inc., P.O. Box 2134, Jefferson City, MO  65102  (Federal ID 42-1562155)   
 
Tentative Agenda (subject to change—full detail available at www.nasasp.org):  

Sunday, July 21 
2:00-5:00 PM   Registration 
5:00 PM  Overseas Committee Meeting  
6:00 PM  National Officers Meeting  
Other Committee Meetings as needed (TBD) 
 
 
Monday, July 22 
7:30 AM    Registration Continues  
8:00-11:30 AM  Opening Session / NASASP Executive 
Session  (for SASP representatives only) 
11:30 AM-1:00 PM  Lunch (sponsored by GovDeals) 
1:00-3:00 PM   General Session / Introduction of Vendors / 
Finish Committee Reports 
6:30-8:00 PM   President’s Dinner & Awards Presentation 
 
 
 
 

Tuesday, July 23 
8:00-11:30 AM     SASP Director and Staff Training 
11:45 AM-1:00 PM   Lunch 
1:00-4:00 PM   Training Continued – Federal Partners 
 
 
Wednesday, July 24 
8:00– 11:30 AM    General Session & Federal Partners 
Presentations 
11:30 AM – 1:00 PM  Lunch 
1:00-4:00 PM   NASASP Executive Session Continues 
 
 
Thursday, July 26 
8:00– 11:30 AM    New Director Training 

mailto:Marilyn.trachsel@nasasp.org
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 Veteran Care Centers of Oregon (Oregon) 

This 2008 Harley Davidson Electra-Glide Police Special 
was acquired from California’s Golden Gate National 
Park. It was transferred to Veteran Care Centers of 
Oregon, located in Salem, Oregon, in March 2018. The 
idea behind this acquisition was to customize the bike 
and use it for promoting VCCO, as well as give the 
residents an uplifting piece of art to enjoy.  
 
VCCO specializes in providing transitional and 
permanent housing to veterans, and operates the 
Oregon Veterans Home located in The Dalles, Oregon. 
They will be using the bike for parades, bike shows, 
and most importantly, it will be displayed throughout 
the year at the different Veteran Care Center locations. 

Many sponsors have helped with the financial aspect of the restoration, while most of the work was done by 
volunteers.  The original government acquisition was $26,700 and the service charge to the Donee was 
$5,000.  That’s a savings of over $21,000 compared to buying brand new! 
 

-Submitted by Darren Kennedy, Oregon SASP 
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Division of Highways (West Virginia) 

West Virginia Division of Highways Stretches Dollars Thanks to 

the Federal Surplus Donation Program 

Drivers in some West Virginia communities had clearer roads to 

drive on this winter thanks to the West Virginia State Agency for 

Surplus Property (WVSASP). 

The West Virginia Division of Highways received six Freightliners 

through the General Services Administration’s (GSA) Federal 

Surplus Property donation program.  The trucks were converted into snowplows and salt spreaders for use on 

some West Virginia’s highways.  

“It would have cut us short somewhere else if we had to buy this equipment,” said Travis Ray of the Division of 

Highways office in Buckhannon, West Virginia.  

West Virginia's segment of its Corridor H highway crosses very mountainous terrain even in the best weather 

conditions.  Therefore, it’s important to keep the roads clear and safe during what is usually a harsh winter. 

“We had a mild winter this past year but we expect these trucks to be used a lot more in the future as this 

area receives more snow,” Ray said. 

WVSASP is proud to administer this program and assist state agencies and eligible organizations with receiving 

federal donated property. 

-Submitted by Elizabeth J. Perdue, West Virginia SASP 
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Since joining the Federal Surplus 

Property Program in 2017, Timber 

Lakes VFD received 6 items, including 

tools, two 2.5 ton trucks, and 

equipment for their trucks. The service 

charge paid to the Texas SASP totals 

$12,178, compared to the original 

government acquisition cost of 

$290,975. That's a total savings of 

$278,797 compared to buying brand 

new!  

Josh Kennedy, Timber Lakes VFD's Fire 

Chief, provided these photos and the 

following story about their 2.5 ton 

truck being put to use. 

"Timber Lakes is a small fire 

department located about 30 minutes 

north of Houston, TX in Montgomery 

County. We have two large creeks 

going through our area. When we get a 

good heavy rain for days the 

subdivision floods, and we are blocked 

off from the outside world. About 3 

years ago, we knew we had to get 

something that could help us evacuate 

people from high water that were not 

threatened in any way. We turned to 

the Texas Facilities Commission to look 

at the 2.5 tons and 5 tons you had on 

your lot in the first part of August 

2018, not knowing we would have to 

put it to use 3 weeks later for 

Hurricane Harvey. This truck was a 

lifesaver for the amount of people it 

moved out of high water to dry land so 

THANK YOU for giving us the 

opportunity to get one." 



 

Donee Success Story 

Bowman Community Volunteer Fire Department (Texas) 

Page 6 

Bowman Community Volunteer Fire Department has received 748 items from the Texas SASP, including 

medical supplies, tools, generators, vehicles, and firefighting and rescue equipment. The service charges paid 

totals $42,649, compared to the original government acquisition cost of $918,133. That's a total savings of 

$875,484 compared to buying brand new!  Additionally, the VFD also was featured in by their local news 

(NewsChannel 6 out of Wichita Falls, TX) for the acquisition of a generator from the Texas SASP. 



Seymour Hospital (Texas) 

Since joining the Federal Surplus Property Program, Seymour 

Hospital, located in Baylor County, TX has acquired 53 items, 

including instrument trays, medical waste bins, office supplies, 

furniture, sterile gowns, heaters, a golf cart, kitchen appliances, 

and medical equipment. In June 2018, Seymour Hospital received 

four Stryker hospital beds with an original value of $5,000/ea., 

however they paid the Texas SASP a service charge of only $200/ea.  

The service charges paid for all 53 item totals $8,738, compared to 

the original government acquisition cost of $87,699, for a total 

savings of $78,961 compared to buying brand new!    
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Since joining the Federal Surplus Property Program, Boles ISD has 

received 125 items, including band instruments, tools, welding 

equipment, generators, art supplies, office supplies, furniture, and 

shipping containers. The service charges paid to the Texas SASP 

totals $26,572, compared to the original government acquisition 

cost of $426,456. That's a total savings of $399,884 compared to 

buying brand new!  

Since joining FSP, Alvarado ISD received 47 items, including band 

instruments, school supplies, furniture, FEMA meal kits, and a 

forklift. The service charges paid to the Texas SASP totals 

$18,754, compared to the original government acquisition cost 

of $129,183. That's a total savings of $110,429 compared to 

buying brand new!   

Alvarado Independent School District  (Texas) 
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St. Hedwig Volunteer Fire Department (Texas) 

St. Hedwig VFD converted a 5 ton M1083 into a brush truck. Their service charge was $5,500, compared to 

the original government acquisition cost of $134,047, saving a total of $128,547 compared to buying brand 

new!  After receiving the truck, St. Hedwig VFD gave the truck a complete makeover. They had the truck 

painted and added a tank, pump, cage, hose lines, monitor, bumper sweeps, as well as emergency and scene 

lighting.  What a transformation!   
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Lake City Police Department (Florida) 
Lake City Police Department of Lake City, FL received 2 freight containers and four locker storage units from 

the Florida SASP. The original acquisition cost was $11,035.03 and was donated with a service cost of $1,625.  

That is a total savings of $9,410.03 for the police department when compared to buying brand new! 

Martin County Sheriff’s Office (Florida) 

Lt. Dowdy drove all the way to Starke, FL to pick up a new air conditioner/heating 25kw generator from the 

Florida SASP warehouse. The acquisition cost was $98,000 and was donated with a service cost of $9,000, for a 

total savings of $89,000 when compared to buying brand new! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

-Submitted by Kelly Ferrel, Florida SASP 
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Union County High School  (Florida) 

Union County School Band of Lake Butler, FL received an English horn from the Florida SASP. The original 

acquisition cost was $5,994 and was donated with service charge of $200, for a total savings of $5,794 

compared to buying brand new. Kelly Dorsey, Director of Bands emailed: “Here is the picture of the English 

Horn. It is BEAUTIFUL!!!!! OMG!!!! This was one of the BEST finds yet! I truly appreciate it :) :)”  

Northside Christian Academy (Florida) 
Northside Christian Academy of Starke, FL received three items from the Florida SASP.  A file cabinet had an original 

acquisition cost of $528.74 and was donated with service cost of $100, for a total savings of $428.74 compared to buying 

brand new. A desk chair had an original acquisition cost of $275 and was donated with service cost of $30, for a total 

savings of $245 compared to buying brand new. This storage cabinet had an original acquisition cost of $745.21 and was 

donated with service cost of $50, for a total savings of $695.21 compared to buying brand new. In total, that is an original 

acquisition cost of $1,548.95, service charge of $180 for an overall savings of $1,368.95!  

-Submitted by Kelly Ferrel, Florida SASP 
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Military Machines of American Freedom (Florida) 

Military Machines of American Freedom located in Quincy, FL has been part of Florida’s Federal Surplus Property Program 

since November 2013. The M1078 cargo truck that the Museum received had an original acquisition cost of $104,626, but 

paid a service charge of $1,100, for a savings of $103,526 compared to buying brand new. The Museum also received a 

Humvee for a service charge of $1,000 with original an acquisition cost of $47,023, for a savings of $46,023 compared to 

buying brand new. On just these two pieces of property, the Museum has saved a total of $149,549! 

According to the Museum, “You may recognize two of the vehicles as ones you were responsible for us getting through 

federal surplus - the M1078 Cargo Truck and the M998 Humvee. They looked great in the display. Military Machines of 

American Freedom supplied all the military vehicles for display. This is the second year we have assisted with this event, 

all at no charge, to honor our military veteran's. Other than being a bit toasty, it was a great event and the veterans and 

the public enjoyed the event.” 

Below is a letter from Museum President, Kevin Vislocky to the Florida SASP from November 2018: 

Military Machines of American Freedom is back in business!! We took a hit from Hurricane Michael. We definitely 

did not get hit as bad as some areas like Mexico Beach but we received significant damage for a small community. 

We lost power, telephone and internet for 8 days, which is really just an inconvenience compared with what most 

folks are having to deal with in harder hit areas.  

We had many trees and power lines down everywhere but suffered no damage to our restoration hangar. We 

moved as much as we could inside before the hurricane hit but unfortunately our OH6 "Little Bird" helicopter was 

flipped onto its side and suffered sheet metal damage and a broken upper window. We can repair this damage. 

No Federal Surplus acquired property was damaged.  

After we cleared our entry road of 8 downed trees, we rendered aid to the City of Quincy clearing several miles on 

Highway 12 of downed trees using our Federal Surplus supplied UniMog front end loaders. The City of Quincy 

does not have the infrastructure to handle a large scale disaster. We were also called upon to assist several 

elderly home owners in the area to remove trees to allow them access in and out of their homes. We also set up 

our Federal Surplus acquired generators to supply power to some needy area homes sharing power from each 

generator to power multiple homes. So, the point here is the Federal Surplus you helped us acquire is not only 

serving our organization, but serving our community during a disaster recovery.  

…..continued on next page 
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Military Machines of American Freedom (Florida) 

Continued from previous page... 

On a bright note, after the hurricane, we took delivery of our newly acquired "Patrol Boat River (PBR)" Vietnam 

river patrol boat. We were able to take it to the Perry Forest Festival parade and exhibition. The boat was 

accompanied by our Federal Surplus acquired M1078 troop carrier/cargo truck. It was a great event, a beautiful 

day, lots of exposure for our organization and a welcome change for everyone from dealing with the hurricane 

damage.  

So, that is an update on what has been going on, and to also say thank you for all the assistance you have 

provided.  THANK YOU!! 

Above—Museum equipment being used to clear debris left from hurricane 
Below—Patrol River Boat in the Perry Forest Festival Parade & Exhibition 

-Submitted by Kelly 

Ferrel, Florida SASP 
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1960 Property Utilization Book 
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Successful Shipment from Germany 
A 1998 KME 4x4 fire truck with 19,566 miles on it was shipped from Germersheim, Germany to Nebraska. The 
shipping cost was $13,880 to door.   The original government acquisition cost was $217,297.  The truck was 
transferred to the Trenton Rural Fire District located in the southwest corner of Nebraska which has a 
population of 560.  It was donated for $25,000. According to the fire department, "The community was so 
glad to be able to acquire a truck of this caliber.  It has been a great asset for this area to have such a nice 
piece of fire fighting equipment." 

If you are interested in participating in the Overseas Program,  
please contact Randall Main, NASASP Overseas Facilitator, at (207) 441-4044 or raminc@ramincmgt.net.  



President’s Inkwell 

 

Veteran Bill Passes into Law-2019 Brings Changes to SASP’s 
By John Chwat, Director of Government Relations 

 

With hard work and persistence, NASASP is now in a very exclusive “Club.”  Not a club where you can exercise or host 

someone for dinner, but exclusive nonetheless—it is a 4% “Club” in which each Congress, during it’s two years of 

Sessions (115th Cong. 2017-2018), produces over 5,000 bills that are introduced in the US House and Senate but only 

4% of these ever go thru the entire process to be signed into Public Law by the President. That is exactly which 

happened to NASASP.  On January 3, 2019, our “Veterans Small Business Enhancement Act” became Public Law 115-

416 to provide access to the 2.5M veterans around the country who own small businesses.  It did not happen by itself—

our bi-partisan sponsors Senators Duckworth (D-IL) and Kennedy (R-LA), the Chairman of the Senate Small Business 

Committee last year Sen. Risch (R-ID), Veterans Service Organizations (such as the American Legion, Association of the 

US Army, Military Officers Association of America and many others), individual veterans, many of our NASASP past and 

present officers, and state officials worked with us to move this small (24 line bill) to a unanimous passage in the Senate 

and a 385-to-1 vote passage in the House.  This was a very swift and bipartisan effort to help the veteran community.  

We worked with the leadership in the US House and Senate to get this done before the end of  the last Congress.  

Kudos to NASASP as this is the second Public Law passed in five years by our organization (the first law permitted  
 

Continued on next page….       
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NASASP Government Relations Report 

 

Spring time is here!  While I welcome the warmth and longer days, I can’t help but feel like time just keeps moving 

faster, and we keep rushing to try and keep up but at the same time not getting anywhere.  So I’m going to try 

something a little different.  Instead of catching up, I’m going to jump ahead!  Let’s jump past spring and talk about 

summer.  In fact, let’s talk about summer in July in Richmond, Virginia.  Specifically the week of July 21st.  I know you are 

asking “why would we want to talk about Richmond and the week of July 21st?”  The answer of course is—that is when 

we are having our annual meeting!  Have you made your hotel reservations?  Have you requested travel?  Have you 

looked at airline fares?  If you have, then you are doing better than I am.  If you haven’t, then you can be like me and 

start making those arrangements now.  If you have never been to one of our meetings, or are on the fence as to why 

you should go—let me just say it is a great opportunity to come and network with your colleagues from other States, get 

some new ideas to take back with you, or share some of the great things your program is doing.  It is also a great 

opportunity to meet our Federal partners and find out how they work with us to improve the donation program.  We 

need to have a road map to the future, and these meetings help us to develop that map.  The reason I call it a meeting 

and not a conference is because I don’t want to mislead you—a conference usually has classes or sessions and that’s not 

what we are about.  We meet in one room with one agenda.  However, we not only meet, we also build relationships 

and partnerships.  We also have fun while we do it.  Don’t forget about our President’s dinner and our hospitality room 

where the real networking takes place.  If you haven’t already, please go to our website: www.NASASP.org to find a 

draft agenda, hotel information and our registration form.  Now that we have talked about summer, and you have made 

your arrangements to attend our meeting, let’s rewind back to spring and take some time to smell the flowers that are 

in bloom.  Life is short so live in the moment as much as you can!  See you in July!  
 

Chris Barela,  NASASP President / New Mexico SASP 
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Continued from previous page… 

 

Veterans Service Organizations to access federal surplus property through SASPs).  NASASP officers are now working very 

hard with the appropriate agencies—GSA, SBA and VA—to finalize the regulations and procedures for accommodating 

this new group of veteran businesses seeking to take advantage of the Federal Surplus Property Program (FSPP). 
 

In 2019, one of the top NASASP priorities underway in the new Congress is to advocate for donations to be considered in 

the law before exchange/sale.  This bill seeks to change Title 40 and will require a great effort to educate new staffs and 

Congress members with jurisdiction over GSA.  This year, the new 116th Congress (which will last 2019 to 2020) has been 

active for four months.  GSA policies and changes to Title 40 have come under new US House Committee leadership 

(which has frequently been in the news lately) - the Oversight and Reform Committee, headed by Rep. Cummings (D-MD) 

and Ranking Republican, Rep. Jordan (R-OH).  The House’s Subcommittee on Government Operations, which has 

interests in GSA, is chaired by Rep. Connolly (D-VA), and Ranking Member, Rep. Meadows (R-NC). 

 

The counterpart committee in the US Senate is the same from last Congress—Senate Homeland Security and 

Governmental Affairs, which is chaired by Sen. Johnson (R-WI) and Ranking Member, Sen. Peters (D-MI).  SASPs can 

assist NASASP by answering our “call” to help on this “donations over exchange/sale” issue in the weeks to come.  New 

leadership brings new top staffs who need to be educated on the FSPP and issues SASPs face each day. 

 

In the area of DLA and DoD operations, we are active on various issues, including impacting the National Defense 

Authorization Act (NDAA) which is created and passed each year and contains provisions on DLA and DoD. In last year’s 

bill, reports to the Congress are being watched for impacts on DeMil policies that include unnecessary destruction 

(scrapping) of vehicles, as well as changes to the logistics and acquisition structure of DoD.  A new NDAA for Fiscal Year 

2020 will be created starting in April.  NASASP will be involved in this process.  New House and Senate Committee leaders 

in the Armed Services Committees include a new Chairman for the US House, Rep. Smith (R-OR), and in the Senate, Sen. 

Inhofe (R-OK).  DLA FY2020 operations and policies are a key priority for NASASP in the Congress and government. 

 

In 2019, we will also see other actions within the Congress that might impact donees and the FSPP.  We interact with the 

House and Senate Small Business committees that oversee and influence SBA policies.  There will be issues that are key 

to NASASP, including the 8(a) program.  Some members of Congress seek to “create” new federal surplus property 

programs without the knowledge of our FSPP and SASPs.  Last Congress, our vigilance stopped a veteran farmer surplus 

equipment “idea,” as well as a whole project involving surplus property and reconditioning computers for donation. Title 

40 amendments will arise during this Congress and require action—such as another initiative of NASASP to expand 

access to the Service Educational Activities (such as Boys and Girls clubs, Boys and Girl Scouts, Red Cross, and other 

groups) beyond the DoD to all federal agencies. 

 

While the US Congress is large and ever-changing—with 535 elected officials, 2,000 personal and committee top staff, 

and many more to monitor, report and impact—NASASP can be assured that federal activity is well covered and efforts 

are underway to benefit the association, SASPs and donees. For those SASPs who can assist us in networking with your 

Congressional delegation and would like to be involved with the NASASP leadership or  Legislative Committee, please 

contact Chris Barela (christopher.barela@state.nm.us) or Kristy Fierro (kristy.fierro@tfc.state.tx.us) and they will put you 

in touch with me for a 24/7 response. We can use everyone’s help.  

mailto:christopher.barela@state.nm.us
mailto:kristy.fierro@tfc.state.tx.us


The Federal Surplus Property Program needs your help and your voice.   Read on to see how 
your organization can help. 

Associate Members of NASASP are key players on the Federal Surplus Personal Property Donation Program team.  
Associate Members are typically people or organizations who receive surplus property (and thereby save money for the 
citizens they support) and have a keen interest in the Program.   Municipalities, schools, and certain non-profit 
organizations receive millions of dollars’ worth of heavy equipment, computers, office furniture and equipment, vehicles 
and much more through the Federal Surplus Property Program each year.  Help us ensure the growth of this valuable 
program through your support of NASASP.  Your $39.00 membership fee supports the efforts of NASASP to increase the 
quality and quantity of surplus property available to you, and to open the program to other organizations that were not 
previously eligible to receive surplus property.  For your $39.00 annual membership fee, you receive: 

• Certificate of membership and lapel pin denoting membership. 
• Updates about changes to the program. 
• Invitation to attend, as a nonvoting guest, the annual meeting of NASASP. 
• The satisfaction of knowing that you are making a difference by joining. 

NOTE:  Membership in NASASP does not ensure your organization is eligible as a federal surplus donee.  Only your State’s SASP can determine eligibility.   

HELP US STRETCH YOUR BUDGET DOLLARS 

Become a NASASP Associate Member! 

Associate Membership Application 
Membership is for one year from the month we receive your dues. 

 
__________________________________________________   _______________________________________ 
NAME        TITLE 
 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
ORGANIZATION 
 
________________________________________________  ____________________    ________    ________   
ADDRESS            CITY      STATE              ZIP 
 
________________________________________________  _______________________________________ 
EMAIL        PHONE 
 

To pay by check: Complete the above information and send with your $39 annual dues to: NASASP, P. O. Box 2134, Jefferson City, 
MO  65102.  To pay by credit card:  Visit www.nasasp.org and click on “Join NASASP.” 
 

If you have questions, please contact Karen Conn by email at  AM.nasasp@nasasp.org or by phone at (806) 344-2209. 
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Interested in acquiring property for your organization?   

Please visit www.nasasp.org and click on “Find My State”  for complete contact information and a link to 
your state agency’s website. 

NASASP Officers & Staff 

President    Chris Barela (NM)  christopher.barela@state.nm.us  (505) 476-1909  
Vice President   Kristy Fierro (TX)  kristy.fierro@tfc.state.tx.us  (512) 463-3458  
Secretary   Roger Stone (OK)  roger.stone@omes.ok.gov   (405) 425-2700  
Treasurer   Vacant   
Government Relations   John Chwat   johnchwat@mckeongrp.com   (703) 566-3805 
Fund Administrator  Marilyn Trachsel  marilyn.trachsel@nasasp.org   (573) 634-6021   
Associate Membership  Karen Conn  am.nasasp@nasasp.org    (806) 344-2209  
Overseas Facilitator  Randall Main  raminc@ramincmgt.net       (207) 441-4044 

 

Term = September 1, 2018 – August 31, 2019 

http://www.nasasp.org
http://www.nasasp.org/
mailto:kristy.fierro@tfc.state.tx.us

